
St. Andrews United Church Local Board Meeting 

St. Andrews United Church Local Board Meeting was held on Thursday, September 15, 2022 at 

4:00 p.m. 

ATTENDANCE: Janet Lemon, Barb Swallow, Roy Bortolotto, Barry Balls, Danny Roberts, 

Fran Balls and Charlotte Kovach. 

OPENING: Chairperson Barry Balls called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. Roy Bortolotto led 

us in prayer. 

MINUTES: Charlotte Kovach rad the minutes of the June 8, 2022 meeting. Fran Balls moved the 

minutes be adopted as read. Seconded by Barb Swallow. CARRIED 

BUSINESS ARISING: none 

CORRESPONDANCE: none 

TREASURER’S REPORT: opening balance June 8, 2022 - $29,116.54; closing balance Sept.15, 

2022 - $26, 643.49. Salad smorg - $538.57; cold plate lunch - $645.29. Barb Swallow moved the 

acceptance of the above report, seconded by Janet Lemon. CARRIED 

Barb Swallow moved that GIC #0052 for $5,844.01 be re-invested by Oct.3, 2022 for one year, 

seconded by Janet Lemon. CARRIED 

MINISTER’S REPORT: Roy Bortolotto reported regular church services and Bible studies, 

worship service at the Villa, Church-in-the-Park at Wawota, DVL worship services, attended 

salad smorg, vacation period July 11-23 and Aug.15-31. 

ENVELOPES: July - $515.00; Aug. - $570.00; toonie jar July & Aug. - $37.00 

M & S: July 5 - $800.00 sent in. Aug.31 on hand $400.78 

PROPERTY: Randy replaced light bulb behind the stained glass in the sanctuary and downstairs. 

Had the lawn sprinklers working, ordered battery for one exit sign. 

REGIONAL COUNCIL: Correspondence from Regional Rambler was passed around. 

Barb Swallow moved the acceptance of the above reports, seconded by Danny Roberts. 

CARRIED 

NEW BUSINESS: After discussion on fall supper Oct.30, 2022, it was decided to plan for 200 

people. Prices to be adults $15.00, 11 years and under $8.00, preschool $5.00. Fran Balls moved 

the above fall supper prices, seconded by Danny Roberts. CARRIED 

There was discussion on having a perogy and cabbage roll fund raiser. It was decided to choose a 

date at the next meeting.  

Barry Balls will approach Darcy Sweeting about trimming the tree limbs on the west side of the 

church. 



There was a letter from Play School asking to be able to fence off an area on the south side of the 

church for an outdoor play area. Barry Balls will talk to Darcy Sweeting about the effects of 

snow removal.  

Janet Lemon reported that Sunshine Club is on hold right now. 

The next board meeting is November 17, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. Fran Balls closed the meeting with 

prayer. 

Charlotte Kovach adjourned the meeting. 


